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November 21, 2024 

City of Rochelle 

420 N. 6% Street 

Rochelle, IL 61068 

Attn: Sam Tesreau, P.E. 

City Engineer 

Re: Flagg Road & 20" Street 

Utility Improvements Rebid 

WHA No. 1132D24 

Dear Mr. Tesreau: 

Proposals for the rebid of the Flagg Road & 20 Street Utility Improvement Project were 

opened at City Hall at 10:00 A.M. on Thursday November 21, 2024. One (1) proposal was 

received. 

No addenda were issued prior to the bid opening. The proposal was opened, reviewed 

for completeness, and the total amount read aloud. A tabulation of bids was later 

completed and verified in our office. A copy of the bid tabulation is attached for your 

review. Our engineer’s estimate of cost was $602,990.00. The bid of $435,800.00 was 

$167,190.00 and 27.7% under our estimate. 

The proposal is also under the 2"¢ lowest bidder (low bidder withdrew their proposal) 

from the original project bid opening on May 30, 2024. A copy of the original bid 

tabulation is attached for reference. 

Because this bid is competitive with the original project bids, we recommend the 

acceptance of the proposal submitted by Utility Dynamics Corporation for $435,800.00 
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for presentation to your City Council. We will prepare the contract documents to be 

executed upon notification of award of this contract. 

Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

WILLETT, HOFMANN & ASSOCIATES, INC. 

nn 
Luke GNelson, P.E. Ds 

LGN 

Enclosures 

cc: WHA 1132D24 file


